\*\*\*\*\*

THE COLLEGE WEEK

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*\*

\*\*\*\*

Published and distributed every Tuesday to the Bennington College Community.

June 19, 1956 Vol. XXX, No.15.

#### SCHEDULE OF MEETINGS

\*\*\*\*\*

# TUESDAY, JUNE 26 4:30 p.m. Carriage Barn

Rolf Barnes, piano recital

\* \* \* \*

Saturday and

Sunday

8:30 p.m. Theatre

Senior project, drama productions:

Ellen Kaplan will present an experimental scene based on "Yerma", by Lorca, and Marjorie Rubin an adaptation from "The Red and the Black" by Stendhal.

Anna Carbone will present a scene from "The Misanthrope" and one from "The School for Wives", both by Molière.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

# PIANO RECITAL by ROLF BARNES PROGRAM

Praeludium ) Hindemith
Fuga ) from Ludud Tonalis
Interludium)

Prelude and Fugue in D major
from the Well-Tempered Clavichord Bach
Book 1.

Etude, Opus 25, No.2

Prelude, Opus 23, No.9

Prelude, Opus 23, No.5

Rachmaninoff

#### - INTERMISSION -

Valses Nobles et Sentimentales Ravel

Soneta in F minor, Opus 57,
"Appassionata" Beethoven
Assai allegro
Andante con moto
Allegro, ma non troppo-Presto

#### FROM THE MUSIC DIVISION

All scores, records, instruments and locker keys must be returned to Jennings and all library fines must be paid on or before Wednesday, June 27th.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

## COMMUNITY COUNCIL MEETING

There will be a Community Council
Meeting for outgoing and incoming
members of community government on
Thursday evening, June 21, at 7:45p.m.
in Barn #1. The agenda includes:
monthly committee reports and a report
from the Executive Committee on plans
for freshman orientation.

The community is cordially invited to attend.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

#### FROM THE ART DIVISION

The exhibition of Senior Art Projects will open in the Carriage Barn on Sunday, June 24, from 5:30 to 8:30 p.m.

The community is cordially invited to attend. Refreshments will be served.

Projects will remain on exhibit until graduation.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

#### FULBRIGHTS FOR FACULTY

Applications for Fulbright awards for University lecturing and advanced research for the academic year 1957-58 must be submitted by October 1, 1956. Application forms can be obtained only by writing the Conference of Associated Research Councils, Committee on .... Continued next

page...

## Fulbrights for Faculty Cont'd...

International Exchange of Persons, 2101 Constitution Avenue, Washington 25, D.C. General information may be obtained from Mr. Brockway.

# \* \* \* \* \* \*

#### FROM THE STUDENT PERSONNEL OFFICE

# Schedule of dates for remainder of spring term:

June 19
Final report blanks distributed to instructors.

June 26
Final reports due in
Student Personnel Office
from instructors.

June 27
Final reports distributed

June 27 Final reports distributed to counselors.

June 28 Classes end at 1 p.m.

June 28,2 p.m. Special counselor confer-

through ences to give final property returned by f
June 29,1 p.m. reports to students.

Students free to leave will result in student
College after this conference mended for graduation.

June 30 Commencement at 10 a.m.

Houses closed and ALL

STUDENTS OFF CAMPUS by 4pm...

## Opening of College Fall Term 1956-57

New Students: Due on campus Sunday,
September 9. Houses open
at 9 a.m.
First meal Lunch.

Registration:
for new Monday, September 10.
students

Returning students: Classes begin
Tuesday, September 11.
Due for the first scheduled class.

\* \* \* \* \* \* NOTICE

Will all those students interested in serving Barn tea next year, please put a note in Box 10 before Wednesday.

Tea is served from 3:30 to 5:00(Mon.Fri.)

#### FROM THE CASHIER'S OFFICE

All bills must be paid and all keys returned before you leave College.

## \* \* \* \* \* \*

#### FROM THE COMPTROLLER'S OFFICE

## Notice to Seniors

According to the regulations of the Bennington College Trustees and the common practice of other colleges and universities, all candidates for graduation from the College must have paid all their College and town bills, returned all Library books and other College property prior to Commencement.

All town bills must be paid by Monday, June 18. All College bills must be paid, Library books and other College property returned by five o'clock Monday, June 25. Failure to meet all obligations will result in students not being recommended for graduation.

## FROM THE HEALTH SERVICE

Last Call for polio shots - Today, Tues.
June 19th from 1:30 to 2:30 p.m. in
the Health Service.

Please return all empty medicine bottles to the infirmary -- we need them badly!!!

We still have material for shots in the refrigerator. Please come in and pick it up before you leave for home.

All drugs from the infirmary will be sold on CASH BASIS beginning today.

## FROM THE LITERATURE DIVISION

There will be a Literature Workshop on Tuesday evening, June 19 at 8:15 in the Carriage Barn Lounge. Seniors will read translations, critical and creative theses. The community is cordially invited.

\*

#### FROM THE DINING-HALLS DEPARTMENT

On Friday, June 29th, a buffet supper will be served on Jennings Lawn at 6:30 p.m. for all those remaining on Campus.

On Saturday, June 30th, a picnic luncheon will be served in front of the Commons at 12:00-12:30. In case of rain, the Center Dining Room will be used. This is the last official meal and the dining rooms will be closed for the summer.

## Guests for Commencement Week-end

It will be impossible to take care of more than the Seniors' guests this week-end. We would therefore like to urge other students not to have guests for meals over the week-end in order that the Seniors' guests may be properly taken care of.

#### Student Waitresses

Students who intend to work in the Dining Halls next semester must notify Connie Vince before they leave College. Waitresses are expected to report for "waiting-on" the first day they return.

### FROM THE HOUSEKEEPING DEPARTMENT

#### Students Pooms

Students should make plans to leave the College Campus by 4:00 p.m. on Saturday, June 30th. At that time, all student houses and student rooms will be closed and locked for the vacation period.

# \* \* \* \* \* \*

## FROM THE LIBRARY

All Library books borrowed by Seniors are to be returned not later than 5:00 p.m., Monday, June 25th.

All other Library books are to be returned before 1:00 p.m. Thursday, June 28th.

Written Seniors projects are to be

filed in the Library by 1:00 p.m. Saturday, June 23rd.

Students who are planning to use other college or university librarires during the summer vacation are reminded that it is usually necessary to have a letter of introduction from this Library. In order to use the Reference Department of the New York Library, students must have cards of introduction from Miss Hopkins.

## Missing-Needed

Public Opinion Quarterly vol.19, # 4, Winter 55/56

#### FROM THE SUPERINTENDENT'S OFFICE

### Transportation and Luggage Shipments

This is a reminder that you should fill out the TRANSPORTATION ARRANGEMENTS slips which you received last Tuesday and get them into the Superintendent's Office as soon as possible so your luggage will arrive at its destination when you wish it to. Also, this is our only way of knowing if you wish to be taken to the train or bus.

#### Bingham Basement

Bingham Basement will be open from 2:30 to 3:00 p.m. Monday, June 25th through Thursday, June 28th. Please take your bicycles there during that time if you wish them stored for the summer. BE SURE THAT THEY ARE TAGGED WITH YOUR NAME so there will be no difficulty in locating them when you wish to take them out in the fall.

## FROM THE SWITCHBOARD

Beginning Monday, June 25th, all telephone and Telegraph service will be on a cash basis. All candidated for graduation must pay their Switchboard bills before 5:00 p.m. on Monday, June 25th. All Switchboard bills....

.... Cont'd next page...

From the Switchboard

Cont'd ...

MUST be PAID IN FULL before leaving college for the summer.

The College fiscal year ends June 30th and we would appreciate payment of all Faculty and Staff bills before that date.

All students, including local students, married students living off-campus and graduates are expected to sign out before leaving campus for the summer. Each student must sign out in person and no sign-out slip will be accepted that has been made out by one student for another. It is important that the address be clearly written so that mistakes will not be made in forwarding mail.

#### FROM THE POST-OFFICE

First class mail can be forwarded without additional postage and all first class mail received at the College during the summer will be forwarded to the address on the sign-out slip.

Second, third and fourth class mail cannot be forwarded without additional postage. Packages will be re-addressed and sent express collect unless other arrangements are made to forward them. Small pieces of second class mail will be held and placed in boxes when College reopens in September. Large pieces of second class mail such as magazines, newspapers etc. will be destroyed unless a deposit of cash, adequate to cover postage for mail you wish forwarded, is left at switchboard.

Forms can be secured at the Switchboard, and if you wish your magazines or other second class mail forwarded, please fill out the form and return it with an adequate amount of cash to cover forwarding charges.

\* \* \* \* \* \*

## HATHAWAY'S DRIVE-IN-THEATRE

## Sun.-Mon.-Tues.- June 17-18-19

Tobacco Road and The Grapes of Wrath

## Wednesday, June 20

In Person -- -- On Stage
Rusty And Doug
and The Music Makers

also: Target Earth
and
Yellow Rose of Texas

## Thurs.-Fri.-Sat.- June 21-22-23

" The Lone Ranger "
and
" Sincerely Yours"

# Sun.-Mon.-Tues.- June 24-25-26.

" Guys and Dolls " and

" Bride Comes to Yellow Sky "

\* \* \* \* \* \*